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April 21, 2022 
 
Honorable Members of the Budget & Finance Committee  
Office of the City Clerk 
200 N. Spring Street, City Hall, Room 395 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Honorable Members:  
 
BUREAU OF ENGINEERING FISCAL YEAR (FY) 2022-23 PROPOSED BUDGET 
 
Engineering continues to serve the needs of our constituents in the context of our changing work 
environment.  The Mayor’s Proposed Budget (Budget) supports Engineering’s intent to meet the 
increasing demand for our services by investing in our workforce. 
 
The Budget includes positions in the Public Buildings and Open Spaces Program for the 
decarbonization of existing and new City buildings.  Additionally, the Development Services and 
Permits Program will be able to provide additional case management and acceleration for housing 
development permits, and enhance services for Department of Water and Power utility permits. 
The Budget also contains additional positions in the Mobility Program for the Affordable Housing 
and Sustainable Communities grant projects and the Federal Infrastructure Bill.  Engineering 
looks forward to working with our City partners to initiate this work and in the future to request 
additional staffing resources.      
 
Lastly, I want to thank the dedicated Engineering employees who continue to demonstrate their 
commitment to delivering the highest quality services to the residents of the City of Los Angeles.   
 
     Sincerely,  
  
  
 
  
     Gary Lee Moore, PE  
      City Engineer 
 
cc: Mary Hodge, Office of the Mayor 
  Aura Garcia, Board of Public Works 
  M. Teresa Villegas, Board of Public Works   
 


